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Dear RocKenRo community, 

May God bless you this 18th Sunday of Ordinary Time! My 
name is Jacob Gruber, and I’m the parish’s new Pastoral Year  

Seminarian. I’ve met lots of people so far, but only a small 
fraction of the larger community, so I want to take this opportunity to 
introduce myself more broadly. 

As I mentioned in my introductions at Mass, I originally come 
from Whitehall, in the South Hills. I come from a family of 14: 11 boys 
and 3 girls. Two of my brothers are priests, one for the Diocese of 
Pittsburgh, and one for the Pittsburgh Oratory. I’ve been in seminary for just about 5 years now, and after 
this year finishes, I’m on track to have 2 more until ordination. 
 People often ask if I’ve known that I wanted to be a priest for my whole life. Well, it’s alleged that I wrote 
on some sheets back in Kindergarten that I wished to be a priest when I grew up. But for all practical  
purposes, by the time I began college, I was intending to be a businessman, perhaps some kind of  
entrepreneur. The Lord had to work on my heart and convince me that He could be trusted. Of course, we all 
know that we should trust God. But to really be willing to do anything He’s calling you to do, even if I don’t 
understand it all at the time? God had to win me over on that. And He really did. He drew me to seminary 
and each day continues to draw me to greater trust in His plans. 
 In addition to seminary work and studies, I enjoy playing tennis, reading, writing, casually following  
Pittsburgh sports, and trying new coffee and coffee shops.  
 For this first communication, I’m just introducing myself. But each month after this, I will be writing a 
brief reflection or exhortation for the bulletin. So stay tuned! In the meantime, I’m looking forward to getting 
to know you. Feel free to reach out to me at jgruber@holytrinityrobinson.org or flag me down in a parking lot 
if you see me. 
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ARE YOU SOMEONE  
OR  

DO YOU KNOW SOMEONE WHO… 
 

Has expressed an interest in becoming Catholic? 
 
Has a child over the age of seven who has not been 
baptized? 
 
Was baptized Catholic as a child, but has not  
celebrated the Sacraments of Confirmation and  
Eucharist? 
 
We offer an opportunity to come together in a small 
group to learn more about our faith.  
Sessions focus on the teachings and experience of 
Church and prepare individuals to celebrate the  
Sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation, and Eucharist 
during the Easter season. There are separate sessions 
for children or youth. You are welcome to participate 
in the process with your questions, your insights, and 
your faith story in a warm accepting setting. For  
information please contact Jacob Williamson at 
jwilliamson@holytrinityrobinson.org.  
 
 
CALLING ALL PHOTOGRAPHERS 
Are you an amateur or professional photographer 
who wants to steward your art in building God's 
Kingdom in the McKees Rocks, Kennedy  
Township, and Robinson Township area?  Our 
parish grouping is assembling a team of volunteer 
photographers to enhance all of our  
communications.  If interested, please email Jacob 
Williamson 
at jwilliamson@holytrinityrobinson.org.  
 

 
FAITH FORMATION REGISTRATION (CCD) 
Registration is now underway for 2019-2020.  
Registration forms were mailed to those who  
attended last year.  Registrations are also  
available on the tables in the church vestibule, 
and online at  
rockenrocatholics.org/faithformationregistration 
                         
 
 
 
 
 
HELP WANTED   
Teachers and aides are needed for the 2019-2020 
catechetical year.  For more information please 
contact Deacon Lee at 412-787-2140, ext. 156 or 
lmiles@holytrinityrobinson.org  
 
 
 
 
 
CRAFTERS WANTED 
Crafters are needed for Annual Craft Show  
benefitting Holy Trinity Parish. The show takes 
place on November 9, 2019 from 9:00 am – 3:00 
pm in the Archangel Gabriel School (formerly 
called Holy Trinity School),  at 5720 Steubenville 
Pike, McKees Rocks, PA. To register, please  
contact Roni Rojahn at 412-337-3190 or email at 
rojahnj@verizon.net.  
 



  
  

Bonnie Amendola 
Business Manager 
(412) 787-2140 ext. 108                 
bamendola@holytrinityrobinson.org 
 
Anita Bridge 
RCIA/Baptism Prep/Ministry of the Word (Readers) 
(724) 227-3390      
anita.bridge@comcast.net 
 
Kristin Hayes 
Coordinator of Middle School Ministry 
(412) 787-2140, ext. 156    
Khayes@holytrinityrobinson.org 
 
Deacon Tim Killmeyer 
Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion 
timkillmeyer@verizon.net 
 
Marybeth McGinley 
Bookkeeper 
(412) 787-2140 ext. 105  
mmcginley@holytrinityrobinson.org 

  
  

  
  

Deacon Lee Miles 
Director of Religious Education/ 
Youth Ministry/First Holy Communion & Confirmation Contact  
(412) 787-2140 ext. 156       
lmiles@holytrinityrobinson.org 
  
Michelle Roun 
Bulletin Editor/Receptionist 
(412) 787-2140 ext. 100  
mroun@holytrinityrobinson.org 
 
Erin Stuvek 
Director of Evangelization  
(412) 787-2140 ext. 103  
estuvek@holytrinityrobinson.org 
 
Karen Vinci-Stack 
Contributions/Safe Environment Coordinator  
(412) 787-2140 ext. 102  
kstack@holytrinityrobinson.org 
 
Jacob Williamson 
Director of Engagement  
(412) 787-2140, ext. 119       
jwilliamson@holytrinityrobinson.org 

Parish Staff 

  
  

  
Cathy Militzer 
School Principal  
(412) 787-2656, Ext. 151 
cmilitzer@stmalachypgh.net 
 
  
Gemma Ruggiero 
School Secretary 
(412) 787-2656 ext. 150  
schooloffice@holytrinityrobinson.org 

  
  

Dr. Christine Assetta 
School President 
cassetta@holytrinityrobinson.org 
  
  
Jennifer O’Shea 
Preschool Secretary 
(412) 771-4545 
schooloffice@stmalachyschool.net 

School 

  
 
 
Pastoral Council 
Linda Gomulka (Facilitator) 
lwg32@aol.com 
 
Finance Council 
David Hess (Facilitator) 
dhess@fphess.com 
 
Building and Grounds 
Dan Betten 
Drb15205@yahoo.com 
 
Food Pantry 
Rose Mary Weprich             
(412)-874-7559  
  
Ushers 
Mike Pendergast   
mikiepen1@gmail.com 
  
Altar Servers,  
Andrew Carr 
car2883@gmail.com 
Ken Zern 
(412) 915-5790      
kzern1964@gmail.com 
  
  
  
  

  
  

 
 
Sacristans 
Ken Zern  
(412) 915-5790         
kzern1964@gmail.com 
 
Communion Calls 
Kim Hogan Zeh 
(412) 337-6112 
kim.hogan.zeh@gmail.com 
  
Liturgical Ministry Coordinator 
Melissa Cullin 
(412) 397-8633                                     
melissa.cullin@gmail.com  
  
Wedding Coordination Program 
Louise Java 
(412) 857-2119                                 
johnandlouise@comcast.net 
  
Traveling Chalice Program 
Bonnie Pendergast 
(412) 527-1711                     
windgirlpa@gmail.com 
  
  
  
  
  
  

  
  
  
 
Arts and Environment 
Linda Gomulka 
(412) 859-8599                                                    
 lwg32@aol.com 
  
Respect Life Committee 
Helen Stamatakis 
(412) 788-1974                                         
phstama88@verizon.net 
  
Bereavement Ministry 
Mary Stevens 
(412) 787-5306                                            
mps2150@yahoo.com 
  
Welcome (New Parishioner) 
Ministry 
Denise Carr: (412) 716-3961                        
d.carr14@yahoo.com   
Louise Java: (412) 857-2119             
johnandlouise@comcast.net 
  
Knights of Columbus 
Brady Lecker (Grand Knight) 
(412) 736-3117                                
BradyLeckerKofC@gmail.com                                           
  
  
  
  

  
  
  
  
Catholic Men’s Fellowship 
Pat Joyce 
Pat.rita.joyce@gmail.com 
  
Ladies of Charity 
Fran Smith  
(412) 944-8162                                    
fransmith1246@yahoo.com                                 
  
Ladies Guild 
Barb Ondo   
(412) 787-1668                                            
ondoba@hotmail.com 

Parish Ministries and Contacts 


